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MEMORANDUM 

January 16, 2024 
 
From: Leadership Team  
To:  Residents, staff, families, and visitors 
Re: Three (3) COVID positive cases  
 
 
As of the writing of this memo we have a total of three (3) COVID positive cases in the 
building. The following breakdown is as follows: 
 

• Three (3) residents in Dorothy’s Place 
 
To help minimize the viral load in Dorothy's Place and possible further infection we are 
asking you to consider:   

1. That Dorothy's Place residents do not leave the neighborhood for the next 10 
days which is the duration of the outbreak.   

2. We are suggesting that visits be limited.  If you do plan to visit masks are 
required during your visit. 

Our policy is for residents who have tested positive to isolate themselves in their 
rooms.   As you can imagine, for residents with dementia it can be somewhat of a 
struggle.  Staff continue to redirect them as needed.  If the residents with COVID do 
come out of their rooms, they will be encouraged to wear a facemask.   
 
A few reminders: 

• If you are not feeling well, please take care of yourself, consult your primary care 
physician if applicable, and stay home to avoid getting anyone else sick. 

• We encourage the use of rapid self-tests, also called at-home tests, as a quick 
and convenient way to screen for COVID-19 on your own. You may find rapid 
tests in stores, pharmacies and online. 

• Visitation to Assisted Living and Memory Care is discouraged at this time. If you 
do visit, keep your mask on even inside resident apartments.  

• Masks are required for visits to Skilled Nursing, Assisted Living, and Memory 
Care. 

  
Thank you for your understanding. 
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